PERSONNEL COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
FEBRUARY 1, 2021

The Personnel Committee met on Monday, February 1, 2021 at 6:00pm. Present were Mayor
Staner, Council Members Bill Hosch and Andy Kelchen, Police Chief Heim and the City
Administrator, Deanna McCusker.

Chief Heim has been working on getting new police squad quotes. He received one from Ford
for a 2021 Ford Police Interceptor. The new car will be very similar to our current car except it
will be a little wider and longer. Also, it is a RWD with an automatic AWD. He did try to
compare prices for a Dodge, but with having to add the warranty and the cost to install the radio
equipment it would be more expensive and for warranty work the car would have to go out of
town. The proposed estimated is $34,523. This will be on the Council agenda for formal
approval on February 8™.

The committee discussed benefits for the library director position. This position is currently not
full-time, but it has been discussed increasing the hours to make the position a full-time. If this
position is increased to full-time that makes the position eligible for health insurance. This was
discussed and it seems to be the consensus that at this time there isn’t a need to make this
position full-time, but a few options regarding the health insurance availability will be
researched. It was also mentioned that it may be beneficial to hold a joint meeting with the
Library board and City Council in the near future.

With nothing further, the meeting adjourned at 7:12pm.

Deanna McCusker, City Administrator Greg Staner, Mayor



